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FLEET RESERVE ASSOCIATION 

NORTHWEST REGIONAL CONVENTION 

Holiday Inn Express, Nampa, Idaho 

August 19, 2023 
 

FRA Master of Ceremonies (MC) PRPNW Roger Christopher and Auxiliary Master of Ceremonies 

(LAFRA MC) Jena Shadwick called the Joint Opening of the Northwest Regional Convention to order at 

0900 on 19 August 2023 at the Holiday Inn Express, Nampa, Idaho. 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher then directed the Master-at-Arms (MAA) to invite shipmates and ladies to 

enter the meeting hall and close the doors.  This was completed and the MAA announced that the 

shipmates and ladies were in the hall. 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher asked that everyone remain standing for the introduction of guests and 

national officer. 

 

MAA stated that Keith Millar, from the Rescue Mission, desires admission to the meeting Room. FRA 

MC Roger Christopher asked the MAA to retire and re-enter the meeting to present Mr. Millar at the 

Altar.  Then he requested him to escort Mr. Millar to his right and have him seated. 

 

MAA stated that NP James Robbins, Branch 126, desires admission to the meeting room.  FRA MC 

Roger Christopher asked the MAA to retire and re-enter the meeting to present NP Robbins to the Alter.  

Then he requested him to escort NP Robbins to his right and have him seated. 

 

Auxiliary Sgt-at-Arms stated to Auxiliary MC Jena Shadwick that Auxiliary NP Nadine Fulton, Unit 289, 

desires admission to the meeting hall.  Auxiliary MC Jena Shadwick asked the Sgt-at-Arms to retire and 

re-enter the meeting to present Auxiliary NP Fulton to the Alter.  Then she requested her to escort her to 

her left and have her seated. 

 

MAA stated that RPNW Rex Faubion desires admission to the meeting hall.  FRA MC Roger Christopher 

asked him to retire and re-enter the hall with RPNW Faubion to the Alter.  Then he requested him to 

escort him to his right and have him seated. 

 

Auxiliary Sgt-at-Arms stated to Auxiliary MC Jena Shadwick that Auxiliary RPNW Rose Hall desires 

admission to the meeting hall.  Auxiliary MC Jena Shadwick asked the Sgt-at-Arms to retire and re-enter 

the meeting to present Auxiliary RPNW Hall to the Alter.  Then she requested her to escort her to her left 

and have her seated. 

FRA MC Roger Christopher gave three raps of the gavel and asked that everyone remain standing for the 

following: 

• Presentation of colors by Master at Arms Don Franklin 

• The Blessing of God by Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks 

• The Pledge Allegiance to the Flag. 

• The Reciting of the FRA and Auxiliary Preambles 
 

FRA MC Roger Christopher gave one rap of the gavel and asked that everyone be seated. 
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FRA MC Roger Christopher then introduced the FRA Regional Officers and the Past Regional Officers: 

CURRENT OFFICERS    PAST REGIONAL OFFICERS 

NP James “Robbie” Robbins    PRPNW Bill Hall  2018-2022 

RPNW Rex Faubion  2022 - Present  PRPNW Roger Christopher 2017-2018 

JrPRPNW Michelle Davis 2021-2022  PRPNW Peg Burke 2012-2013 & 2017 

RSTNW Peg Burke  2018 - Present  PRPNW Pete Lazzaretti  2011-2012 

PRPNW Tom Flanik  1998-1999 

PRPNC Maria Behm  2017-2018 WC 

    2021-2022 NC 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher then introduced the first guest speaker: 

Please welcome Keith Millar, Veterans’ Ministry Program Manager of the Boise Rescue Mission 

Ministries. 

 

He grew up in Montana and moved to Nampa, Idaho, for college.  He joined the Idaho Army 

National Guard when he was 18 to pay for school.  Keith retired from the Idaho Army National 

Guard in November 2020 as a Sergeant First Class (SFC/E7).  During his time in the military, he 

went on several humanitarian missions, including spending 30 days in 2005 in New Orleans after 

Hurricane Katrina.  Keith also deployed to Baghdad, Iraq, from 2010 to 2011 to support 

Operation New Dawn. 

 

He is the Veterans Ministry Program Manager for the Boise Rescue Mission Ministries.  He 

works with Vets who experiencing homelessness.  The Veterans Ministry Program’s mission is to 

find housing for Veterans while addressing the reasons for becoming homeless in the first place.  

There are 4000 homeless people in the Ontario, Oregon, to Mountain Home, Idaho area. 

 

Keith and his beautiful wife, Robyn, celebrated 27 years of marriage in June.  They have two 

children.  Patrick, 23, is in the Idaho Air National Guard, and works full-time for Autovol in 

Nampa.  Kendra, 17, is a Senior at the Elevate Academy in Caldwell. 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher presented Keith Millar a small thank you gift. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher then introduced the second guest speaker: 

Russ Doughty, an independent insurance agent who specializes in Medicare Insurance.  He is 

licensed in a five-state region and has been in business since 2001.  He can answer your questions 

regarding Medicare A & B plus Tricare for Life and Medicare Advantage plus Tricare for Life.  

The latter program has free dental benefits. 

 

He is currently also an area recruiting officer with the USN Sea Cadet Program and Jr NROTC as 

a LCDR in the Program. 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher presented Keith Millar a small thank you gift 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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FRA MC Roger Christopher announced that we will now have the Two Bell Ceremony.  There was a 

moment of silence dedicated to the memory of the following: 

PNP & PRPNW Marvin W. Johnson PNP George Kaye  PNP Bill Combs 

NED Christopher Slawinski  PRPNW Danny Hunt  PRPNW Don Bordwell 

 

FRA MC Roger Christopher and Auxiliary MC Jena Shadwick announced to Shipmate NWR President 

Rex Faubion and Auxiliary NWR President Rose Hall that they were ready to turn the gavels over to 

them.  This was done and the convention was declared convened. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion then declared a recess, with the meeting to reconvene in 30 minutes.  

The Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks was requested to close the Bible. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion called the FRA Business Meeting to order at 1030 and requested the 

MAA to invite the Shipmates to enter the hall and close the doors. 

 

MAA announced the Shipmates are in the hall and the doors are closed. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion requested that all cell phones be turned off or silenced during the 

meeting. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion requested Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks to please open the Bible.   

Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks did so and replied that the Bible is open. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion asked the Regional Secretary to call the roll of Officers. 

Shipmate Regional Secretary Peg Burke called the roll: 

Regional President Rex Faubion 

Jr Past Regional President Michelle Davis 

Regional Parliamentarian PRPNW Roger Christopher 

Regional Secretary/Treasurer Margret “Peg” Burke 

 

Jr Past Regional President Michelle Davis announced that she was in the Uniform of the Day. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion called for the first Credentials Report. 

 

Credentials Chair Anna Martin gave the Credentials Report and that there is a quorum present. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion stated that “you have heard he first credentials report.  It has been 

moved and seconded to receive the report.”  A vote was held and the motion was carried. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion said they would proceed with our Officer Reports and gave his first.. 

It has been an honor and privilege to serve as Northwest Region President 2022-2023.  My path 

to this office was at the prompting from PNP Marvin ‘John’ Johnson who advised and assured 

that he would be there to show me the in and outs.  Sadly, the day I was elected as the Regions 

President was the day John passed.  We can’t control the loss of Shipmates but we can make 

certain that what they fought for is preserved.  I’ve never talked with members at meetings 

without addressing the need for recruiting and retaining the members we have on the rolls. Make 

sure you are doing your part. 

 

As I stated I was elected as the Northwest Region President on 20 August 2022 at our Region 

Convention in Spokane, Washington and installed at the 94th National Convention in 

Birmingham, Alabama. 
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During the past year I have had the opportunity to visit various Branches within the NW Region 

and found that a majority are struggling with getting active participation from their membership.  

The members are on the rolls but choose not to participate. The importance of communicating 

with all members, not just the few that show up at meetings cannot be over emphasized. This year 

has been a learning experience.  Visits with Branches have been in person, via zoom, or 

teleconference.  Out Conus Branches in Alaska, Japan and Guam have been contacts via phone 

only.  Contacts with Branches in the Philippines has been through email only.  

 

The Northwest Region has several Branches that are close to surrendering their Charter.  Small 

Branches that are basically aging out. 

 

Throughout the year: 

• Participated in the Auburn Washington Veterans Parade.  Along with Mt Rainier Branch 

104, we were among 4,000 participants in what is said to be the largest Veterans Parade 

west of the Mississippi. Branch 104 has been actively participating in this parade for 

over 35 years. 

• Participated in the Puyallup, Washington Veterans Day program hosted by the City of 

Puyallup, VFW, American Legion and Fleet Reserve Association. 

• Attended monthly community Service Clubs meetings.  Active participants are Kiwanis, 

Rotary, Lions, Masons, American Legion, Fleet Reserve and VFW.  Sharing ideas and 

working together. 

• Attended six funerals/memorial services for Shipmates and Veterans. 

• Participated in NBOD Zoom meeting on 22 FEB 2023. 

• Attended NBOD meeting in Arlington, Virginia 11-16 APR 2023. 

• Participated with the Scouts in placing over 1000 Flags on Veterans graves at a local 

cemetery. 

• Participated in Memorial Day Remembrance sponsored by City of Puyallup and Veteran 

Service Organizations offering ‘Two Bell Ceremony’ as part of the program. 

• Participated in Zoom meetings with PRPWC, RPWC and RPSW discussing the 

merge/realignment/combining of Regions.  

• Participated in NBOD Zoom meeting on 17 JUL 2023 to appoint successor to NED 

position to fill unexpired term of office. 

• Attended Budget and Finance Zoom meetings. 

• Attended Membership and Retention Zoom meetings. 

• Set up and staff recruiting and information booth for Fleet Reserve Association at the 

Washington State Fair.  This is the 10th year setting up and manning a booth at the State 

Fair. 

• Mt Rainier Branch 104 Secretary/Treasurer. 

• Chairman of Americanism/Patriotism Committee for NW Region. 

• Post Commander of R. Vernon Hill Memorial Post 67, American Legion. 
 

Special Thank You to all the Gray Hats in the Region that I have depended on for sound advice 

from their past experience. 

 

The person that holds the Northwest Region together is PRPNW Margret ‘Peg’ Burke. She has 

served the FRA and the Northwest Region in the capacity as Region President and currently 

serves as the Region Secretary/Treasurer.  Thank you for your devotion to the Region and the 

Fleet Reserve Association. 
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Thank you to all the Shipmates in the Region that have been responsive to questions and calls for 

recommendations. 

 

I ask for your continued support as we venture into the next year and head toward the Centennial 

of the Fleet Reserve Association. 

 
NW Region Vice President Timothy E. Miller was not present and did not submit a report. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion stated that we will now recess for lunch and reassemble at 1300.  

Shipmate Chaplain, will you please close the Bible. 

 

Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks stated the Bible is closed. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion called the FRA 2nd Business Session to order at 1330 and asked the 

MAA to please invite the Shipmates to enter the hall and close the doors. 

 

MAA stated the Shipmates are in the hall and the doors are closed. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion asked that everyone turn off or silence their cell phones.  Thank you. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion asked the Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks to open the Bible. 

 

Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks stated the Bible is open. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion called for the second Credentials Report. 

 

Credentials Chair Anna Martin stated there were no changes to the Credentials Report. 

 

Jr Past Regional President Michelle Davis announced that she was in the Uniform of the Day. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion stated that we would continue with the Officers Reports. 

 

NW Regional Secretary/Treasurer Peg Burke presented her report: 

This year we have PCT payments from all branches in our Region.  We are having success with a 

new method of payment, i.e. electronic deposit via our Chase Bank App.  They email me a copy 

of the front and back of their check.  This procedure is used by our Pacific Branches to pay dues 

in the future if they don’t want to send it by USPS, which can be iffy at best.  We even had a 

CONUS branch “Text” me the pictures of their check and I was able to send them to my email 

and download them that way. 

 

Each Branch President, Secretary, and Treasurer, if the Branch has the position separated, in the 

Region is sent an email with their PCT letter attached informing them of the amount of PCT dues 

to be paid to the Region.  We will only use USPS (snail mail) when a Branch has no Officer that 

has an email address. 

 

Calendar Year 2023 is the first year into our new fiscal year change to the calendar year dates of 

January 1 through December 31.  The end of December 2022 was when the short year IRS 990 

was submitted.  It will be a full calendar year on the upcoming IRS 990 submission and 

continuing on. 
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The Edward Jones Investment lost a few dollars, between $1500-$1700, during the past year, but 

it is slowly getting back to our original investment of $10,000.  As of the end of July 2023 we 

were less than a $1000 from our original investment.  The Market has wreaked havoc on 

everyone’s investments. 

 

The Northwest Region has as of July 31, 2023, has the following in funds: 

 Checking:    $  5,793.31 

 Savings:    $  5,466.51 

Took $3,337.56 from Savings and added it to the CD when it came due in April 2023. 

 Certificate of Deposit (CD)  $10,108.70 

 Since April 2023 we have earned $109.03 interest on the CD which has a .05% interest 

rate vs .015%. 

 Edward Jones Investments  $  9,037.51 

A loss of $952.49 since established. 

 Total in bank accounts:  $30,406.03 

 

Note: Of the $30,406.03, please note that $4,496.09 is for Essay Contest funds.  That leaves 

$25,909.94 in our operating cash fund.   

 

NW Region Budget Committee Chair PRPNW Flanik gave his report.  The Audit of the Northwest 

Region Financials was completed August 12, 2023, and found to be in order. 

 

NW Region Membership & Retention Committee 

There was no formal report received from the Northwest Regional Chair. 

The Northwest Region did have a nominee for the Frank J. McPherson Memorial Award that will 

be forwarded to the FRA National Membership Committee for consideration.  Their nominee is 

PRPNW Margret “Peg” Burke. 

NW Region Americanism-Patriotism Committee Chair Shipmate Rex Faubion, Branch 104, gave the 

following report. 

The theme of this year’s contest: “What the U.S. Flag Means to Me.”  

 

Seven branches submitted reports with three (3) of those marked as negative reports.  A total of 

eighty (80) essays were judged at the branch level. Out of the eighty (80) fifteen (15) were 

received at the region for judging.  Results of the region awards are attached to this report.  First 

place awardees were forwarded to national and the NW Region had two students place second in 

their respective grades.  National results are attached. 

 

Branch 063 did very well in getting the word out in their schools. In their interim report 

they stated that branch members had contacted 50 schools. Most of us have a difficult time 

getting into the school systems.  Well done, but I did not receive an A/P report from them. 

 

Results of reports: 

Group II – First Place – Whidbey Island Branch 097 

 

Group IV – First Place – Mt Rainier Branch 104 

         Second Place – Gem State Branch 382 

 

Group V  –  First Place – Inland Empire Branch 038 

 

The theme for this next year is: “What Memorial Day Means to Me.”  Get the word out. 
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I asked one of our winners at the national level about his experience with the essay contest.  He 

found about the contest online just doing a search.  This was a seventh grade student. He is now 

on the student council and is doing his own promotion of the contest.  Contact your former 

participants and let them know that this is a yearly event and they are eligible to participate even 

if they won in the past. 

 

If you have JROTC units in area schools contact the instructors.  Get the Scouts involved. 

 

NW Region Hospital, Welfare & Rehabilitation Committee Chair Shipmate Michelle Davis presented 

her report. 

I received six reports from the region, and no negative reports.  The awards are as follows: 

Group I 1st Place None 

Group II 1st Place Branch 097 Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, WA 

Group III 1st Place None 

Group IV 1st Place Branch 382 Gem State Branch, Nampa, ID 

  2nd Place Branch 104 Mt Rainier Branch, Puyallup, WA 

  3rd Place Branch 18 Seattle Branch, Seattle, WA 

Group V 1st Place Branch 247 Dagupan City Branch, Philippines 

  2nd Place Branch 38 Inland Empire Branch, Spokane, WA 

 

NW Region Public Relations Chair PRPNW Pete Lazzaretti presented his report: 

The following branches submitted reports that were judged, with the first-place reports being 

forwarded to the National Committee for judging at the 2023 National Convention in Reno next 

month. 

Group II  Branch #97 with a negative report, however the recommendations made 

will be forwarded to the National Committee  

GROUP IV First place Mt Rainier Branch #104  Puyallup, WA 

Second place Gem State Branch #382  Nampa, ID 

Third place Seattle Branch #18   Seattle, WA 

Group V First Place Inland Empire Branch #38  Spokane, WA 

Negative reports were received from branches 55, 174, 247 and 367.  

 

Effective next year, webhosting and domain renewal will be increasing from $20 per year to 

$25 due to the increased server costs of hosting.  

 

Big thanks to PRPNWs Peg Burke and Roger Christopher for maintaining the regional website.  

 

NW Region Youth Activities Chair PRPNW Roger Christopher submitted his Group Branch Reports. 

Below are the results of the Youth Activities reports received from the Branches of the FRA 

Northwest Region. 

Group I  No reports received. 

Group II 1st Place Branch 97 Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, WA 

Group III No reports received. 

Group IV 1st Place Branch 18 Seattle, WA 

2nd Place Branch 104 Mt Rainier Branch, Puyallup, WA 

Group V Nothing to Report 
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NW Region Veterans Services Committee Chair PRPNW Tom Flanik submitted the following report for 

branches. 

Nine Branches submitted Reports, of those nine, 4 submitted VSO reports (Branches 38, 50, 97, 

and 382), and 4 submitted VAVS reports, (Branches 50, 97, 104, and 382). 

Group I None 

Group II 1st Place Branch 97 Whidbey Island, Oak Harbor, WA 

Group III None 

Group IV 1st Place Branch 382 Gem State, Nampa, ID 

  2nd Place Branch 104 Mt Rainier, Puyallup, WA 

Group V 1st Place Branch 38 Inland Empire, Spokane, WA 

  2nd Place Branch 50 Honolulu, HI 

 

Reminder to all Branches:  The Veterans Committee now has two reports that must be 

submitted, i.e. VSO and VAVS.  They are two separate forms and Branch Chairs need to submit 

both reports.  They both have grading information in RED and they are the only ones being 

accepted by the NWR Chair. 

 

NW Region Disaster Relief Committee Chair Mike Batnick did not submit a report this year. 

 

NW Region Time and Place Chair PRPNW Hall stated that the Northwest Regional Convention for 

2024 is scheduled as follows: 

 
2024 Northwest Regional Convention will be coordinated by Inland Empire Branch 38, Spokane, 
WA, on September 6-7, 2024, at the Clover Island Inn, Kennewick, WA at the rate of $114 per 
night plus taxes and fees.  This site is on the Columbia River between the two bridges over the 
river In the Tri-Cities area of Washington.  Across the street from the hotel is the Coast Guard 
detachment that monitors the activity on the great Columbia River.  All branches from the 
Northwest Region will be assigned different duties/activities to assist in this endeavor. 
 
Seattle Branch 18 has expressed interest in hosting the regional convention in 2025. 
 

NW Regional Chaplain Bill Hall presented his report. 

During this past year I have sent 32 cards: 

• 30 (thirty) sympathy cards 

• 2 (two) get well cards 

 

The only expense to the region is postage stamps.  All other product was donated.  Thank 

you for allowing me to assist you in this portion of your term as Regional President. 

 

This concludes my report. 
 

NW Region C&BL Committee Chair Peg Burke presented the C&BL report. 
 

The changes to the Northwest Region’s C&BL were ratified by the FRA NBOD in February 2022 

and a copy of the revised Regional C&BL was distributed to all Northwest Region Branches on 

March 10, 2023.  The current version of the NWR C&BL is from the Regional Convention 2022.  

If you have an older version and do not have the 2022 Version, please contact me and I will email 

you one. 
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I have established a “working copy” of the C&BL keep track of changes, i.e. a branch turning in 

its charter, the passing of advisory board members, etc.  If there are any changes made to the 

C&BL during this convention, they will be noted and entered in it for the next printed revision. 

 
NW Region Legislative Chair, Jerry Fugich did not submit a report for the convention this year. 

 

 

UNFINISHED AND DEFERRED BUSINESS 

 

The 2023 FRA/LAFRA National Conventions will be September 23-30, 2023, at the Nugget Casino 

Resort, Sparks, Nevada.  See the Northwest Region’s website for all the newsletters. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The Budget, Finance, and Audit Committee Resolution:  The following resolution was submitted by 

the committee to modify the NW Region C&BL Standing Rule 4(a) to read: 

“Each Branch of the Northwest Region shall pay to the Regional Secretary/Treasurer the 

sum of fifty cents ($.50) for each member on the rolls of the branch in good standing on 

31 March of each year.  Payment is to be made prior to 31 July of each year.” 

 

Discussion was held and the motion to change this Standing Rule was made.  This resolution 

was APPROVED by the delegates at the 2023 Northwest Regional Convention to be 

effective in Calendar year 2024.  The Northwest Regional C&BL Chair was instructed to 

prepare the C&BL modification and submit it to the FRA National Parliamentarian prior to the 

2023 National Convention NBOD Pre-Board meeting next month for ratification. 

 

Convention Silent Auction Division – At the 2022 NW Regional Convention the adoption of the current 

division was made. 

50% of the proceeds to go to the FRA NW Region 

25% of the proceeds to go to the LAFRA NW Region 

25% of the proceeds to go to the Branch hosting the convention. 

This division will be the standard to follow in future Northwest Regional Conventions. 

 

A proposed modification to this division was made with two versions, of which the second proposal 

(listed below) was adopted to read as follows: 

Division of the FRA NW Region’s Convention Silent Auction to split the proceeds in the 

following manner: 

50% of the proceeds to go to the LAFRA NW Region 

25% of the proceeds to go to the FRA NW Region 

25% of the proceeds to go to the Unit hosting the convention, or if no Unit hosts, to 

defray the costs of the convention. 

This division will be the standard to follow in future Northwest Regional Conventions. 
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Election of Officers for 2023-2024 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion announced that we now have the business of electing our 2023-2024 

Regional Officers.  Nominations were held and the following were nominated as shown. 

Regional President Northwest (RPNW): 

Shipmate Rex L. Faubion, Mt. Rainier Branch 104, was nominated and re-elected to be 

the Regional President for a second term. 

Regional Vice President Northwest (RVPNW): 

Shipmate Robert S. Bean Sr., Inland Empire Branch 038, was nominated and elected to 

be the new Regional Vice President. 

Jr Past Regional President (JrPRPNW) 

Shipmate Michelle E. Davis, Inland Empire Branch 038, will continue to be the Jr Past 

Regional President. 

Regional Secretary/Treasurer Northwest (NWRST): 

Shipmate PRPNW Margret “Peg” Burke, Inland Empire Branch, will remain for the third, 

and last year of her 3-year term as Regional Secretary/Treasurer. 

 

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion asked if there are anyone had anything under the Good of The Order. 

 

National President “Robbie” Robbins gave the delegates an update on the status of the sale of the 

FRA National Headquarters Building, where the FRA HQ would be for the next few months, and 

spoke of recruiting more members to join our organization. 

 

PRPNW Pete Lazzaretti spoke of his campaign for the National Vice President position for 2023-

2024.  He talked about raising the numbers of FRA members, veteran homelessness, and veteran 

mental illness. 

 

PRPNC Maria Behm who is also campaigning for the National Vice President position for 2023-

2024 spoke on VSO development, transparency, and work on what we, as an organization, 

started. 

 

Everyone in the meeting room was given a chance to speak on any subject they had an interest in.  

Bringing in the younger generations was covered extensively. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion then declared a recess at until 1700, at which time Installation of 

Officers will be held.  Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks was requested to close the Bible. 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion called the FRA Business Meeting to order at1700 and requested the 

MAA to invite the Shipmates to enter the hall and close the doors. 

 

MAA announced the Shipmates are in the hall and the doors are closed. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion requested Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks to please open the Bible.   

Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks did so and replied that the Bible is open. 
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INSTALLATION OF NORTHWEST REGIONAL OFFICERS 

 

Installation was held at 1700 for the following FRA Northwest Regional Officers for the association year 

2023-2024.  JrPRPNW Michelle Davis was installing Officer. 

 

FRA Northwest Regional Officers for the year 2023-2024 

Regional Vice President Northwest Robert S. Bean, Sr Inland Empire Branch 038 

(RVPNW)      Spokane, WA 

  (Branch 038’s Branch President, delegate, Dave Lord, stood as his proxy) 

Regional Secretary/Treasurer  Margret Burke   Inland Empire Branch 038, Spokane WA 

(NWRST) 

Junior Past Regional President  Michelle Davis  Inland Empire Branch 038, Spokane WA

 (JrPRPNW) 

Regional President-Elect (2nd term) (RPNW) Rex Faubion will be sworn into office during the 2023 

FRA/LAFRA National Convention in September 2023. 

 

Unfortunately, the Northwest Region FRA Auxiliary did not have any member step up to become 

Regional Officers, therefore there was no installation for them. 

 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion then stated: 

“Let us leave this meeting place fully aware of the obligations We owe our Country and to the 

Auxiliary of the Fleet Reserve Association, and until we meet again, let nothing swerve us from 

our Three Cardinal Principles, Loyalty, Protection, and Service.” 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion thanked everyone for coming and asked them to be careful returning 

home.  He then asked Convention Chaplain Chuck Crooks to give the closing prayer and close the 

Bible. 

 

Shipmate President Rex Faubion then stated “I now declare this convention of the Northwest Region of 

the Auxiliary and the Northwest Region of the Fleet Reserve Association regularly adjourned”. 

 

 

 

 
Margret “Peg” Burke 

Regional Secretary/Treasurer Northwest 

 

 


